

ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL WASHINGTON

/

November 2, 1953

Dear Mr. Hoover:

Your article entitled "Break the Communist Spell", which was published on October 31, 1953, in the newspaper magazine, This Week, is so very fine that I want to join in the commendation which it is undoubtedly receiving.

I would very much appreciate a half-dozen copies to forward to certain of my friends who, I am sure, would be interested.

Sincerely,

Warren Olney III

J. Edgar Hoover, Director Federal Bureau of Investigation Washington, D. C.

(77: (Jan nej ordy)

WARREN OLNEY III

RECORDED - 81

177 51/17

NOV. 18.151

EXP. PPOC.

BJC.